
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON GENERAL GOVERNMENT Subcommittee on Transportation

May 24, 1993   Hearing Room 357 8:30 a.m. Tapes 62 - 63

MEMBERS PRESENT:    Rep. Chuck Norris, Chair Rep. Ken Baker Rep. Carl
Hosticka Rep. Lonnie Roberts

STAFF PRESENT:      Janet Adkins, Committee Administrator Julie Dow,
Committee Researcher Rick Gaupo, Committee Assistant

MEASURES CONSIDERED:         HB 3284 HB 2139 SB 317 SB 761 SB 491
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These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
Graphic ---]

TAPE 62, SIDE A

005  Chair Norris calls the hearing to order at 8:35 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 317

018  Administrator  Adkins submits  the expanded  agendas, Staff Measure
Summaries, impact statements and HB 2158-A engrossed (Exhibit A)

024  Sen. Kerans testifies in support of the bill

041  John Mangis, Department of Veteran's Affairs, testifying in support
of the bill, explains the intent of the bill

WORK SESSION ON SB 317

059  MOTION: Rep.  Roberts moves  SB 317  to the  full committee with a
DO PASS recommendation

VOTE: In a roll  call vote all  members present vote AYE and the motion
CARRIES.  Rep. Baker is excused

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 761

080  Administrator  Adkins  summarizes  the  bill  utilizing the
expanded agenda (see Exhibit A) and submits the senate Staff Measure
Summary (Exhibit B)

090  Tom Galligher and Peter Kramer of Schnitzer Steel Products,
testifying in  support of  the  bill, submit  and summarize prepared
statement (Exhibit C)

WORK SESSION ON SB 761

107  MOTION: Rep.  Roberts moves  SB 761  to the  full committee with a
DO PASS recommendation

VOTE: In a roll  call vote all  members present vote AYE and the motion



CARRIES.  Rep. Baker is excused

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 491

131  Administrator  Adkins  summarizes  the  bill  utilizing the
expanded agenda (see Exhibit A) and submits the senate Staff Measure
Summary (Exhibit D)

151  Frank Warrens,  Oregon Charter  Boat Association,  and Paul
Donheffner, Marine Board, testifying in support of the bill, submit and
summarize prepared statement (Exhibit E) 215  >  Answer members'
questions >  Rep. Hosticka asks about the port question > Chair Norris 
asks whether  this bill  puts Oregon and Washington fishermen on the
same level.  Yes

WORK SESSION ON SB 491

330  MOTION: Rep.  Roberts moves  SB 491  to the  full committee with a
DO PASS recommendation

VOTE: In a  roll call vote  all members  are present and vote AYE and
the motion CARRIES

353  Chair Norris calls recess at 9:00 a.m. and reconvenes at 9:17 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2139

378  Administrator  Adkins  summarizes  the  bill  utilizing the
expanded agenda (see Exhibit A) and amendments (Exhibit F)

394  Gary  Gustafson,  Division of  State  Lands,  testifying in support
 of  the  bill,  submits  and  summarizes  prepared statement (Exhibit
G)

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3284

Administrator Adkins submits  the fiscal  impact statements (Exhibit H)

400  Rep. Brian testifies in support of the bill >  Tigard has 18 new
billboards in their community >  Bill restricts mileage to 25 miles >
There needs to be some  form of regulation of these signs or else cities
will be dumped with signs >  Answers members' questions > Chair Norris
asks whether there  is not already a code for signs.  Yes, but there are
loopholes

TAPE 63, SIDE A

091   Jim  Torrey,   Oregon  Outdoor   Advertizing  Association,
testifying in support  of the bill,  submits and summarizes prepared
statement (Exhibit I)

211  Brian Obie, OBIE Outdoor Advertising, testifies in opposition to
the bill > Explains Tigard's policies and  the history of billboards in
that community >  Local regulations are the cause of the reduction of
signs >  25 miles would not change what is happening in Tigard > 
Answers members' questions > Chair  Norris asks  whether the  100 miles 
is road miles.  Yes

348  Stephen  Johnston,  ODOT, submits  and  summarizes prepared
statement (Exhibit J)



412  Bert  Streeter,  Meadow Outdoor  Advertising,  testifies in
opposition to the bill >  This bill would be devastating to his company
>  There would be signs that would be obsolete

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2139

TAPE 62, SIDE B

010  Gary  Gustafson,  Division of  State  Lands,  continues his
testimony >  Relates history of kelp harvesting > There is the need  to
set a standard  below the 1000 tons per year requirement 095  >  Answers
members' questions >  Rep. Baker asks about lease qualifications > Chair
Norris asks whether anyone has legal rights for a lease.  No > Chair
Norris asks  whether any environmental standards have been conducted. 
Current studies are underway

140  Shawn Brennan, Coastal Caucus,  testifies in support of the bill

WORK SESSION ON HB 2139

178  MOTION: Rep. Baker  moves HB 2139, as  amended, to the full
committee with a DO PASS recommendation

VOTE: In a roll  call vote all  members present vote AYE and the motion
CARRIES.  Rep. Roberts is excused

188  Chair Norris adjourns the meeting at 10:10 a.m.

Submitted by             Reviewed by

Rick Gaupo               Janet Adkins Committee Clerk          Committee
Administrator
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